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Topic:  Executive Summary- Board Meeting 

Date:  November 9, 2020 

From:  Jon Zilkey, Superintendent/CEO 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

1. The Board recognized the work planned by the Coulthart Family, the Campbell Family, and SVRSS with 

two different events in the fight against Cancer.  

 

2. The Board examined Policy 4: Community Engagement. Very soon, as part of this engagement, a budget 

survey will be sent out to all stakeholders to get their feedback on the upcoming 2021-2022 budget 

process, which will take place in the winter.  

 

3. The Board discussed the changes to Orange and the optional remote learning. There are some families 

enrolled but the majority of students are in class.  The Division has added support staff where needed to 

help in this transition and with the extra spacing. The Division talked about the Red Level which would 

involve remote learning for all. K-6 critical workers, and those with exceptional needs, lists have been 

made by schools in the event we go to Red. These students would also be doing the remote learning 

hours the same as those at home just in a school setting as per the province.  

 

4. The Board discussed the recent announcement on the Remote Learning Resource Centre being set up by 

the provincial government. Soon the Division will have to pick two PD days before Christmas to allow 

teachers more planning for remote learning, and to possibly look at this new Remote Learning Resource 

Centre if it is up and running in time. Info will be sent out once a decision is made. 

 

5. The Board will be partaking in their Fall Manitoba School Boards Association Meetings on November 21 

and 23, 2020, virtually. The Board also discussed the new legislations that have been working through the 

provincial government and their possible impact on SVSD. 

 

6. The Superintendent reported that staffing is slowly progressing for teaching staff. Along with the rest of 

the province, recruiting certified teachers has been a challenge. 

 

7. The Board wanted to thank all staff for the amazing work they did in the transition from Yellow to Orange 

Level last weekend. Many staff did exceptional things to make this happen including maintenance, 

custodial, administration, teaching and support staff. Thank you again! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


